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The Commonwealth Transportation Board hosted an information meeting on January 16, 2017 

beginning at 5:00 p.m. at West Reading Room of the Patrick Henry Room, 1111 East Broad 

Street, Richmond, Virginia  23219.   The Chairman, Aubrey L. Layne, presided and called the 

meeting to order at 5:13 p.m. 

 

Present:      Messrs. Fralin, Rosen, Whitworth, and Vice Chairman Kilpatrick. 

 

 
Introductions were made by Chairman Aubrey Layne after which the Chairman invited the people in 

the room to introduce themselves. Chairman Layne followed with opening comments. 

  

Commissioner of Highways, Charles Kilpatrick, addressed the group providing an overview of the 

areas that I-81 services and an overview of I-81 Characteristics. 

 

The Traffic Incident Management Overview was presented by Dean Gustafson of the Virginia 

Department of Transportation; a copy of the presentation is attached hereto. 

 

A Review of I-81 Smart Scale Funded Projects and Recent Applications was provided by Nick 

Donohue. 

 

Following Mr. Donohue’s presentation all were given a time to provide any comments on the material 

that had been presented. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:43 PM. on January 16, 2017.  
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